CKSDC Meeting Minutes 05/09/23





Roll Call – All Present


Approval of Minutes – Maddy (Motion), (Second)

Approval of 2023 CKSDC Swim and Dive Schedule – Michelle (Motion), Matt (Second)

Jessica – Two S&T clinics, in person at Spindletop on May 23.  Suggested offering the second clinic virtually in an attempt to make it easier for interested parents to participate. Michelle was very much in favor of this.  Discussed possibly recording the in person session for playback, but will leave that up to JJ Rodgers, as he is hosting the sessions. 

Jamie – Dive clinics must be done in person.  May 23 at Spindletop, May 30 possibly at Hartland.

Jamie and Jessica – If someone holds KHSAA certification in swim and/or dive, and has worked a championship meet, then they do not need additional training for CKSDC.

Lynne – Asked if we wanted to continue using Swimville for merchandise sales at the conference meet.  Overwhelming support for Swimville.

Budget Approval – Maddy (motion), Kara (second).  Wait for Greg to be present for any discussion.

Wavier Update – Reminder that all families must sign the hold harmless waiver.  Waivers can be signed electronically via a Google Form or something similar.

Ad Sales – We do not want to tie warm up times to ad sales due to team sizes/locations.  Maybe think of new incentives. Snack and Drink Option which counts for $500 in ad sales was very successful last year.  Arlington, IHCC and Danville volunteered to do it this year.

Lynne – Reminder of all of the dates to remember for the season.  Discussed where to host the Last meeting in July, maybe not at Spindletop this year. Remind that meet results are due on Thursday after the meets so they can be posted.  Reminder that the list of coaches for parking passes and the names of Seniors are due to Russ by 6/30.

Jamie – T-shirt design is ready, website will be up soon.  Will have three ordering windows this year.  One early one for coaches, the second to be able to receive apparel at conference, and the third open during conference to be shipped later.  Coaches and conference administrations will receive a free shirt, send selection and size to Russ.
Jessica – It would be ideal to have four stroke and turn officials (two from each team) to work the dual/tri meets.  This would make it easier on the officials that are working to be able to see the pool if standing on the ends.  Everyone recognizes how hard it is to get parents to work meets, particularly jobs that need training.  Think about it and discuss next time.


Adjourn
